## **Summer Flier 2025**

### **Pet Policy Reminder**

Only assistance dogs are allowed on our minibuses. However, some community car drivers are also willing to take pets provided that:

- they are clean and up to date with worming and fleatreatments.
- they are small enough to be carried in a pet carrier or they are secured with a seat belt harness, in accordance with the Highway Code.

#### Furthermore:

- It is the responsibility of the passenger to provide necessary equipment and a seat cover.
- Pets may not travel in the front seat.
- Members will be liable for any cleaning costs that may arise.
- All pet transport is at our discretion.



At least 48 hours' notice for all bookings please

#### **Member Benefits**

Just a little reminder of your membership benefits:

Free prescription deliveries from Hay and Talgarth Free transport for carers Free Brecon Bank Bus Free social trips Hardship fund

From 1<sup>st</sup> September all new members will receive a copy of our terms and conditions of membership. This is a leaflet giving useful information about how to get the best out of our service. Existing members will receive a copy when they renew.

# Are you eligible for the free Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV) vaccination?



Aged 75-80 years of age



Turning 75 years of age from September 2024 onwards



Pregnant women at 28+ weeks gestation



Born between 2<sup>nd</sup> September 1944 and 1<sup>st</sup> September 1949?

You are only eligible to receive your RSV vaccination until 31st August 2025 or until your 80th Birthday if you turn 80 years old after 31<sup>st</sup> August 2025



If you have not received an invite for your RSV vaccination, please call 01874 442510



For more information scan the QR code



Or you can visit: pthb.nhs.wales phw.nhs.wales





## Need help with fares?

We have a small pot of money that can be used for temporary financial support to our members. This will cover fares and membership. Our Hardship policy is managed by Liz Hughes, trustee/director.

If you'd like to apply please contact the office. All applications are treated in strict confidence.

## **Another Way to Support Us**

Did you know that our supporters can register with Easy Fundraising so that Dial-a-Ride benefits from your online shopping with a small donation at no cost to you?

Last year we raised over £50 just from one person's weekly Tesco orders.

You'll need our charity registration number to sign up - 1152682.

Just scan the QR code for more information and to sign up.



### **Legacy Gifts**

A legacy gift is a specific item or donation left in a will. It's also commonly known as 'gifts in wills'. Legacy gifts are one of the most significant contributions you can make to a cause you care about.

#### **Leaving Estate to Charity**

Leaving a share of your estate to charity is also known as a 'residuary gift'. One of the advantages of leaving a share of your estate to charity is that it doesn't lose value over time, and if you leave a proportion to us, you can still ensure other beneficiaries are provided for first.

#### Leaving a Will

Leaving a Will lets you take care of your assets, your loved ones and the causes you care about after you're gone. If a person dies without leaving a valid Will, their assets (or their 'estate') gets shared according to certain rules (called 'intestacy').

To include Hay & District Dial-a-Ride in your will, please ask your solicitor to use our charity and address details below to ensure the gift reaches us.

Hay & District Dial-a-Ride, a registered charity in England

and Wales (1152682)

Registered address:

14 Castle Street,

Hay-on-Wye,

Hereford

HR3 5DF

If you'd like to talk to us about a legacy, please get in touch. However we do not provide legal advice and you should always consult a solicitor.

### **Prescriptions**

Each delivery has to be booked individually as we can't take advance bookings, e.g. every 4th Friday.

You will need to contact us each time to book your delivery, with at least 2 days' notice.

We cannot deliver controlled drugs. Instead, members must book to collect this medication themselves. Normal fares will apply in those circumstances.

## Goodbye and Thank you!

Colin Lavelle, who was a minibus driver, has left Dial-a-Ride to go back to work full time. Thank you Colin, we will miss you!

